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Ref. № 29/ 13.03.2014
TO:  
Mr. Branimir Gvozdenović, 


Minister 
                                                                                    COPY:
Olivera Brajović,


Tourism Development Department

                                                               
MINISTRY OF SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT    AND TOURISM OF MONTENEGRO

RE: RECENT CHANGES IN NATIONAL TOURISM REGULATIONS IN MONTENEGRO
DEAR MINISTER,
We take the liberty of contacting you following a signal received in Association of Bulgarian Tour operators and Travel, ABTTA about  sudden changes in the national policy regarding  tourism guides services  in Montenegro as from 1 May 2014. 
Established in 1996 ABTTA,  Association of Bulgarian Tour Operators and Travel Agents, ABTTA  is  the Bulgarian  umbrella organization bringing together about 100 most respected tourist agencies from all over the country. As of now members of ABTTA form more than 70% of the common market share of air transport sales and  generate the greatest part of the Bulgarian outgoing tourism. One of the main responsibilities of ABTTA is to provide its members with regular information on topics of present importance and common interests.
Montenegro  is a very important and cherished destination for the Bulgarian citizens. The Members of ABTTA have expressed grave concerns with the sudden change in the national policy of Montenegro restricting  foreign tourist guides to provide services to tourists groups from their respective countries on the territory of Montenegro. 

Whilst we deplore the new regulations, which impose extra costs and thus make the destination more expensive and less attractive in light of increasing competition from EU destinations, we are very much  concerned about lack of any previous  notice about the upcoming change.  
As you may know, European travel organisers are subject to stringent European consumer protection legislation (Package Travel Directive). The latter stipulates that information and prices provided in the brochures are binding on the travel organiser and can only be changed if they have been communicated to the customer prior to the conclusion of the contract. Once a package travel contract has been concluded between the tour operator and the customer, there are only very limited circumstances under which the tour operator is entitled to charge an additional amount on top of the agreed price. Not being able to pass the additional amounts for external guide services to the customers,  the tour operators will have to absorb these costs.

On the other hand, the new national regulation is opposite to the expanding globalization process and in our opinion  –  may affect  achievements of the aims of the  Agreement on Cooperation in the Field of Tourism between our counties signed in  1997 by the Federal Government of Yugoslavia and later acknowledged by the Government of Montenegro. 

With this in mind we call on you to reconsider possibility for free movement of foreign tourist guides on the territory of Montenegro and legal recognition of their professional qualifications when providing  services on a temporary basis. Alternatively, to postpone implementation of the regulations in question until such time that would allow tour operators to include the new costs in their brochure prices.
Meanwhile  and in order to response to the Association’ members questions regarding the legal requirements in force kindly ask you to provide us with full details on the recently introduced regulation and also on legal prescriptions  regarding tracking tours in  Montenegro when guided by foreign mountain guides.
Thank you in advance for your consideration and time, 
Faithfully yours

Bayko Baykov
President
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